City of Albuquerque

ABQ Ride - SunVan

Para-transit Advisory Board

10:00am -- 11:30am

Minutes – June 6, 2007

 

PAB MEMBERS ATTENDING: Sharon Fernandez, Bob Ricker (Vice-chair), Viola Hix (Chair), Ron Gattas, Judy Moore, Tracy Agiovlasitis. Ron Gatis

 

TRANSIT STAFF: Nick Manole (CS Supervisor) 

 

GUESTS: Jayne Frandsen (Ron G personal care attendant), Mike d’Arco (Paralyzed Veterans), Bill Richardson (Transit Safety Training Consultant), Richard Benison (City of Albuquerque ADA Coordinator), Leila Stanfield

 

ABSENT: Kristopher Morgan (PAB member) – Unexcused, Olimpia Castillo (PAB member) - Excused

 

Chair Viola Hix called the meeting to order at 10:12am.  Roll call noted above and guests introduced themselves.  

Ron G moved that the agenda be approved as is and Bob R seconded.

Sharon F moved that the minutes from May 2 be approved as read and Bob R seconded, all agreed.

Sharon F will complete the March 2007 minutes for approval next month.

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: (2 minute limit) Leila S reported the web site states PAB meetings begin at 9:30 am. Chair Viola H will follow up regarding correction of web information.

This Saturday’s Open House (June 9) will be a come/go affair so the public can meet transit staff and observe various areas such as Customer Service, Dispatch, Routing, etc. Chair Viola H will be present for the entire function.

Mike d was misinformed of the time of the PAB meeting yesterday when he contacted Transit. He was given a time of 11:00 am to 12:00 pm.

Mike d stated that the problem of PAB members being able to schedule adequate rides to/from the PAB meeting ought to be addressed. He believes it reflects on Transit’s ability to provide rides to all who use paratransit if it is almost impossible for three or four PAB members to get rides each month for a board which is suppose to assist the City in delivering service to the community at large. Ron G suggested that perhaps a 2003 van could be utilized in just picking up PAB members for these meetings since it is just one day a month and only during the morning period.

Time Limit for Public Comments (2 minutes): Jayne F stated in a previous PAB meeting, a person spoke for 20 minutes instead of the 2 minutes allowed during public comment. It was suggested to use an audible timer from henceforth and request the transit security escort a person out who refuses to abide by the two-minute limit upon request by the Chair. A person will be given the opportunity to sit down and observe the rest of the meeting, walk out or be escorted out by security upon violation of the warning from the Chair (exceeding the two minute limit).

 

DIRECTORS COMMENTS:

Mr. Gregg Payne was not able to attend since Transit staff meetings have been rescheduled to Wednesdays. These meetings conflict with the time for PAB meetings.

 

CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS:

The Open House is on Saturday, June 9, from 11:00 am – 1:00 pm. It will be held on the second floor of the ATC Tours to view Customer Service and Dispatch. Questions will be answered regarding these areas. Flyers were provided to PAB members.

Sharon F and Jayne F will coordinate providing minutes to Chair Viola H no later than the 15th of each month.

Excused Absent: A member needs to contact Chair Viola H or Denise B prior to the meeting.

Unexcused Absent: No notification before a meeting where the member will be absent.  From this meeting on, the type of absent by a member will be noted on the minutes.
 

PARATRANSIT OPERATION MANAGER/ CUSTOMER SERVICE/MAINTENANCE REPORTS:

Nick M (CS Supervisor) reported the big news is the upcoming Open House. Many people are excited about it. It will provide the public information on how rides are scheduled and other aspects of the operation of CS. Refreshments will be provided at the Open House. Sharon F asked if there would be enough vans, drivers, times, etc. for paratransit riders to attend this function. Two weeks ago Nick M called dispatch and routing personnel (Victor & Mike) regarding the need for additional vans/drivers.

Complaint: A complaint was made to FTA (David Knight) about the special called meeting PAB had in May in addition to the monthly PAB meeting. A copy of the PAB bylaws were sent to David K. PAB reviewed the bylaws which stated in Section 5.3: notices of the monthly meeting (held on the first Wednesday of each month from 10:00 am to 11:30 am) will be posted 10 days prior to the meetings. In Section 5.2, the Chair with the approval of at least four members may call special meetings. The secretary will notify all members of the special meeting. This meets the requirements of the bylaws. FTA had no problems with these types of meetings as long as they are in standing with the bylaws. Two special meetings will be conducted on June 20 & June 27 to work on revision of the handbook. Richard B (City ADA Coordinator) will assist us with so ADA requirements are met by all parties (transit & riders) rights and responsibilities. A problem still exists with Transit getting information out to riders in an accessible format. Chair Viola H said she will attempt to contact (by phone) riders needing an accessible format regarding such information but Transit needs to be more proactive in making such information accessible to “all” riders. Transit has made some effort to do so by utilizing the NEWSLINE at the NM Commission for the Blind and contacting the local Independent Living Resource Center. These contacts do not service all riders who need an accessible format.

Jennifer Zimmer is now in Customer Service.

Feedback on Transit Services: PAB has not received this information for several months now. Chair Viola H requested this information be presented at future meetings by Nick M. No rider ship numbers were available for May.

Job Access: Sun Van is no longer providing this service .Ron G asked why can’t paratransit riders have the same benefits which Job Access had on Sun Van? It is a funding issue per Nick M. It appears Job Access was partly funded by the County while paratransit riders are not. In reality, paratransit vans, drivers, time, etc. were being provided to Job Access, which limited availability to paratransit riders. Commuter bus service does not require paratransit service under ADA. Commuter bus service is not on the web since it is provided intermeditly—just mainline bus service.

PARATRANSIT OPERATION MANAGER/MAINTENANCE: No one present for comment.

 

OLD BUSINESS:

Van Update: In the letter sent out by Mr. Payne, it was noted that “24” vans are being ordered by Transit. Are these the vans, which were cancelled, or is this a new order for vans? Since Transit could not get Food vans due to the issue of Forced defaulting on paying vendors, other cities were contacted to inquire if ABQ Ride—Sunvan could piggy back off their van order.  Las Vegas, NV agreed to cooperate with Transit. Transit will know this Friday, June 8, if it was able to obtain some vans from Las Vegas’ order. These will be Chevrolet.

Brochures: No response to Nick M’s inquiries but when Chair Viola H delivered them to Jay Faught it was requested the proposed summer deadline be deleted from it. Chair Viola H was told it might not be completed and published before the fall. PAB believes the fall publication of this brochure is too far away. This brochure also needs to be published in alternative formats such as Spanish, large print, brailed, voice (via phone system), etc. Mr. Faught indicated to Chair Viola H it would cost $75/hour to have this brochure translated in Spanish. It was the feeling of this board perhaps some of the Transit staff would have the necessary ability to translate it to Spanish—thus, saving Transit the translation cost.  Richard B  stated that there needs to be a 70% contrast to meet ADA regulations. He will be offering his input regarding the rewriting of the paratransit rider brochure/handbook and ADA.

Information Posters: The posters which are to be put in vans informing riders it is their responsibility to keep contact information up-to-date will be developed by the PAB. Transit is responsible for placing information on the vans/phone system regarding Rapid After Dark and paratransit services during these hours.

Handbook: Two special meetings will be held to revise the handbook. The first will be on June 20 and the second one will be on June 27.  Richard B  (City ADA Coordinator) will assist us in the rewriting of this manual to meet ADA guidelines. Richard B stated the handbooks are not written clearly and in explanatory language. Secondly, it does not address ADA issues properly (i.e. service animals). Ron G stated the main issue to remember with service animals is the City’s own ordinance of leash control. People using service animals should not have to contact Transit. If such an animal is not under control of a leash or a cage, the driver ought to refuse the allowance of the animal but the person could ride without the animal. Tracy A moved that the handbook be reviewed and revised in sections predetermined before each special called meeting. PAB members will bring their ideas, suggestions and corrections pertaining to the section being covered at the specially called meeting. Judy M seconded and all members agreed. The two special called meetings for June will last two hours. First Section: Beginning of handbook up to service animal (3 pages). One thing to keep in mind—make the handbook informative. At the end of the June 20 meeting, the next section to be revised will be determined for the June 27 meeting.

New Members: Several persons have submitted their resume and application to be added to the PAB.  Tracy A requests that the full PAB membership review together who would best meet the membership requirements prior to requesting Mayor Chavez to approve new members. Tracy A moved that this discussion be tabled and addressed at a later time by the PAB staff, Bob R seconded and all approved.

 

 

NEW BUSINESS:

 

Topics outlined for the July 11,2006:

· Expanding paratransit boundaries and time of operation so various functions, facilities, etc can be access by riders. 
· An updated PAB membership list with current information (addresses, phone numbers, email, etc.) 
· A current list of people, besides PAB members, who get a copy of the agenda/minutes 
· Follow-up on current membership and approval of new members. —Tony Pedroicilli (City Coordinator of Boards and Commissions). 
· Removal of non-excused PAB members. 
· By proxy voting by PAB members.

 

 

Due to the July 4th holiday, Tracy A made the motion (and Sharon F seconded; all agreed) to have the next regular meeting on July 11, 2007 at 10:00am – 11:30am.

 

Chair Viola H adjourned the meeting at 11:36 am.

 

